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Subject: Training of staff for use as strike-breakers

Collective bargaining negotiations are often tricky and in some cases require strike action as a last
resort. However, the savings measures which employers are constantly taking cannot take place
exclusively at the workers’ expense.

It has come to our attention that the Finnish airline Finnair is proposing to train staff as strike-breakers
through a recruitment and hiring agency in Spain. This fact has also shocked Spanish aircrew
representatives. In principle the training of staff to break strikes ought to be illegal regardless of where
it takes place. The situation as it relates to Finnish collective agreements, and the issue of labour
disputes, are being examined from the point of view of Finnish law and collective agreements, but
these are being interpreted in the light of the EU Treaties. It is essential that the Commission respond
to this state of affairs.

What measures is the Commission taking to ensure that such training of strike-breakers, which is

preventable, is in fact prevented, and that workers’ rights in connection with labour disputes are
protected in the way that they need?
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